The data from the Athletic Training surveys is used every year to refine the major. We have reassigned teaching loads based on strengths of the educators and the various classes. This coming year we will have a mentor workshop at the beginning of the year for our students that will help formalize our mentor-mentee aspect. In particular we will be presenting positive mentor strategies and scenarios that the mentor can be proactive in presenting to the mentees. We will also describe the what a mentee should expect to get out of the the mentor-mentee pairing. The mentee must also be proactive in seeing and seeking education opportunities. The mentees will be presented with positive mentee strategies and scenarios. We are also expanding our off-campus clinical experiences and are looking at how we can best place our students with an allied health professional that will be compatible. Lastly, we will be looking at how to re-tool the curriculum so that we can offer more classes every other year which would make our major more economical.
 
 My first thought is that I would like to create more comprehensive evaluation tools for Pedagogy and Exercise Science. I would like to see how the Education Department evaluates their program and see how we can apply some of their expertise to help us with our major. Similarly I would like to create a more extensive evaluation tool for Exercise Science with the help of some colleagues from other similar size colleges and programs. The Athletic Training major has been under more scrutiny form an assessment perspective because of the national accreditation criteria it faces on a yearly basis.  More thorough evaluation techniques for our majors will help us to better pinpoint areas of strength and weakness and allow us to make strategic change in our academic programs. The data will also help us to determine a strategic plan for the department.
 
Because our department only has 2 tenure track faculty (moving down to 1 after 2011) it will be difficult to form committees to analyze the 3 (2 after 2011) academic majors that we have. My thought right now is that Tom Johnson would work on developing a more extensive evaluation tool with some help from the Education Department and me. I would continue to handle the Athletic Training evaluation with our 2 visiting faculty and I would also head up the development of a more extensive evaluation tool for Exercise Science.
 
Any curricular change will presented to the tenure track faculty and any changes will be initiated by me in Athletic Training and Exercise Science.
 
The current data for Exercise Science is sparse and I do not think they allow us to make evaluations of the programs in a very objective way. More data are needed. Having no tenure track faculty for Exercise Science makes it difficult to construct evaluation tools without some expertise and help from outside the college. 


